
R.N.L.I.
Annua! General Meeting
The Port Isaac and District Branch A.G.M. will 
be held on Friday 24th. May at 7.30pm. in Hie 
Church Rooms. The Guest Speaker will be the 
Director of the R.N.L.I., Lt. Cdr. Brian Miles, 
C.B.E., R.D., F.N.I., R.N.R. Refreshments will 
follow die meeting. Everyone is welcome to 
attend and the Crew and Committee look 
forward to seeing you there.
New Committee Members 
The Port Isaac Branch is looking for new 
Committee Members. Please contact the 
Chairman before the A.G.M.
Lifeboat Sunday
Our Annual Lifeboat Service will be held at 
12.15 on Sunday 23rd. June on the Platt The 
Service will be conducted by Reverend Michael 
Bartlett, and the music played by St. Breward 
Silver Band. Everyone is welcome.

Annie Price, Chairman. Telephone 880386

LONDON MARATHON
I will once again be running for Alzheimer’s 
Disease in this year’s London Marathon, which 
is on Sunday 21st. April. If you wish to support 
me please ring 880837. Last year £516.50 was 
raised for an autoclave for the surgery. I would 
like to thank everyone who supported me. I ran 
die course in 3 hours 23 minutes and this year I 
hope to do it in under 3 hours. _ _ . ,

r Roy Smith.

POLICE
It’s been a quiet month in the Trio area but -  be 
vigilant! St. Minver, Trebetherick, and Polzeath 
have taken a hammering with thefts of electrical 
goods, furniture, and jewellery. Be wary of any 
of these goods offered for sale, they are going 
out close to Port Isaac. Two persons appre­
hended, from Delabole, have been charged with 
70 offences.
Detective Constable, Ian Tomlinson, Bodmin. 

Dear Port Isaac,
To let you know that 23 members, including 
partners and friends of my Lewisham N.A.S.S. 
Group (Ankylosing Spondylitis), are coming to 
Port for a walking holiday Easter week from 
9th. to 14th. April. It’s my Society’s 20d). 
anniversary and is going to be an awareness 
year plus fund raising for a special research 
programme.
Sam and Denise (Secrets) are kindly holding a 
coffee morning at their home on Wednesday 
10th. and Fred is organising a Quiz Night at the 
Green Door in the evening.
On Friday 12th. a Musical Evening is planned 
at the Old School Hotel with two short classical 
piano recitals by Ruben Berill (our Chairman), 
a fme professional musician, two sessions by 
the Port Isaac Chorale, and jazz piano by Robin 
Pefuia, with a half way interval. Due to 
shortness of space tickets are limited - see 
posters in village. Hope you will be able to 
support us, as you have these many years.

Peter Savage.

VISITOR CENTRE
Hie North Cornwall heritage Coast and 
Countryside Service mobile visitor centre will 
be in Port Isaac car park on the following dates:
Wednesday 3rd. April -  Tuesday 14th. May 
Wednesday 20th. May -  Tuesday 2nd. July 
Wednesday 17th. July ~ Tuesday 13th. August 
Wednesday 28th. Aug. -  Sunday 29th. Sept.

Wot <©met Corner
A smile is a curve that can put a lot of things 
straight.

PORT ISAAC SCHOOL
First Aid
All the staff, both teaching and non teaching, 
have taken part in two-hour sessions every 
Thursday this month, to update their First Aid 
Certificates which they first received three 
years ago. Mr. Mike* Waite, a paramedic 
training officer, has been running these 
sessions involving both theory and practical 
experience. Exams will be taken at the 
beginning of next term.
Football
The school football team played a match 
against St. Tudy School. It was an excellent and 
very close match, the final score being 3:1 to St. 
Titdy. Hie team played against Camelford 
Primary School on Wednesday 27th. March. 
(We hear that they won 7 —1. Ed)
Netball
A netball match against Camelford Primary 
School was postponed because of bad weather. 
This was re-scheduled for Monday 1st. April. 
Community Policeman 
P. C. Olver, the school’s Liaison Officer for the 
Devon and Cornwall Constabulary, visited the 
school to talk to the children about his job. The 
children were very interested in the different 
aspects of policing, particularly enjoying the bit 
where a member of staff was handcuffed. 
Birthdays
Lowenna Barriball, Joshua Grills (6), Natalie 
Andrews (7), Katie Pemiy (10), Paul Grills, and 
Karen Grills (11).
We broke up for the Easter holidays on 
Wednesday 3rd. April, returning on Monday 
22nd. April. We wish you all a happy Easter!

KENNETH HOWARD HEW ITT 
Hie death has occurred at Fore Dore Nursing 
Home, Trebetherick, of Kenneth Hewitt, after a 
very long illness. Kenneth was 59 years of age 
and formerly lived at 11 The Bartons, Trelights. 
He had been in St. Lawrence’s Hospital, for 
some time and was at The Fore Dore Home for 
only the last five weeks of his life. The funeral 
service was at Trelights Methodist Church on 
Monday, March 18th. and was conducted by the 
Revd. Peter Whatton. Interment was at St. 
Endellion. A number of neighbours and friends 
were present at the service. We express to Ivy, 
his mother, sincere empathy in her bereavement. 
Mrs. Ivy Hewitt of Trelights, mother of the late 
Kenneth, wishes to express her most grateful 
thanks to the staff of St, Lawrence’s Hospital, 
Bodmin, and the Fore Dore Nursing home for 
their kindness and help over such a long period. 
Also thanks to all who attended the funeral 
service and especially to the Revd. Whatton and 
Mr. Peter Blake the organist. Gratitude to Ron 
and David Bray for the funeral arrangements.

NORA ELIZABETH KERSLAKE
The death occurred, after a very short illness, on 
March 2nd. of Nora Kerslake (nee Keat) at 
Downderry, the home of her great friends Jo 
and Jim Leach. Nora died peacefully in her 
sleep at the age of 86 years. Nora was bom in 
Port Isaac, but later moved to Plymouth where 
she worked in the Post Office. She and her 
husband George often came back to Port Isaac 
over the years, where they had many friends. 
Preb. Revd. Michael Bartlett conducted the 
funeral service at St. Endellion on March 8th. 
Nora was interred in the old churchyard in the 
grave of her late father Captain John Tinney 
Keat, who died in 1944. We all express our 
sympathy to George and to all the nephews and 
nieces who attended the funeral.

ERIC THOMAS HEADSTONE FUND
The headstone has now been placed at St. 
Endellion. Thanks to his many friends for their 
contributions. Details in the next Trio.

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER for 
PORT ISAAC - PORT GAVERNE 
- TRELIGHTS AREA - PRICE 15p
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TIDDLYWINKS
Trelights was a very small, close-knit hamlet, 
almost everyone was related. Tiddly Winks was 
the lowest cottage facing Letterbox Green, and 
the cave was in the garden at the back, built into 
the old Comish hedge. Some farm workers 
would come and remove the stone frontage and 
after the booty was collected, these experts in 
hedge building would quickly put back the 
stones. The contents would stay until it was safe 
to distribute them. Rita Cowling.
I suppose 'Tiddly Winks' could be connected 
with ‘tiddly' meaning 'slightly drunk \ Ed.

THE COllNISIl CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (01208)880670

OPEN FOR LUNCHES  
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&
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PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the meeting 
held at the Church Rooms, Port Isaac, on 
Monday 11th. March. For official information, 
please refer to the Parish Council minutes. 
Present were: Harold Barriball, Malcolm Lee 
(Treasurer), Jill O’Connor, David Phelps (Vice 
Chairman), David Philp, Mark Provis, Bryan 
Richards, and Henry Symons (Chairman).
Apologies were received from: Bill Dawe 
(District Councillor), Richard Hambly, and 
Bryan Nicholis.
Public Discussion
Peggy Richards asked why there had been no 
public referendum before the purchase of the 
extra land adjacent to the playing fields was 
agreed. She called for a statement of the Parish 
Council’s intentions for the use of the field and 
whether the fencing mentioned last month was 
to enable the use of the field for grazing of 
stock, if this was the case then drinking water 
would have to be supplied.
Mr. Leadville Cleave asked why the Parish 
Council didn’t study the needs of people living 
'around areas where development was taking 
place. For example in Trewetha Lane there was 
already one large house and now another was to 
be built. Everyone should be allowed a view of 
the village and privileges should not be taken 
from one to give to another. He also deplored 
die possible removal of a length of Cornish 
stone wall boundary hedge. Concerning another 
matter, the idea of a one-way system for 
Trewetha Lane, lie pointed out that oil lorries, 
dustcarts, etc. all proceed down die lane and 
dierefore a one-way system would be ridiculous.
Mr. Rob Carter said that his proposed new 
house would be smaller than the existing one 
and that care was being taken to keep the height 
as low as possible. It would be the same height 
as a bungalow when seen from the road. It was 
also to be positioned further away from die road.
Mr. Leadville Cleave said he hoped die existing 
access would be used instead of destroying the 
wad to make a new entrance.
Robin Penna repeated his request for something 
to be done to make information about refuse 
collection arrangements available to visitors. 
He also pointed out tiiat the notice board at the 
main car park was badly damaged and unusable.
Plans
a. The Parish Council recommended for approval, 
to the District Council planning committee, 
revisions to a renewal of permission for the 
erection of two dwellings at Gaveme Cottages, 
Port Gaveme, for Dennis Knight.
b. Detailed plans for the erection of a house and 
garage, widi access, in Trewetlia Lane for Mr. 
and Mrs. R. Carter were accepted providing the 
levels were kept low, diere was a minimum of 
stone hedge destruction, and diat sympadietic 
materials were used.
c. Conservation area consent for the demolition 
of the boundary wall/bank in connection with 
the above plans was accepted providing that the 
least amount possible was demolished and that 
none of the hedge was replaced with modem 
imitation stone walling. It was pointed out, 
however, that all previous applications to 
remove stone hedges had been refused by 
District Council planning committees -  the old 
walls should be retained at all costs anywhere in 
the conservation area.

Finance
a. Malcolm Lee was granted permission to 
transfer £600 from the high interest account to 
cover monthly expenditure.
b. Estimates for different types of posts for the 
playing fields gates were still not available and 
the matter was deferred until next month. Mark 
Provis said he had been looking at the deeds of 
the playing fields and as a result didn’t think 
there should be gates at all.
c. Although there was already a 3% overspend 
of funds, the Council decided to pay a one-off 
donation of £36 to sponsor a one-yard section of 
the British Legion’s proposed 75th. anniversary 
75-mile-long poppy chain.
Parish Council Representative to the 
Harbour Commissioners
hi a village where so many people are involved 
with fishing it is thought that the Parish Council 
ought to be able to represent their views. 
Although letters had been written to the 
Harbour Commissioners, no reply had been 
received. It was suggested that eventually a 
meeting should be pressed for but that the 
matter should be deferred meanwhile.
One Way Traffic, Trewetha Lane 
It was decided to take no further action on this 
item as letters from both the authorities 
concerned only underlined the impossibility of 
getting any scheme considered. The lists of 
applications were too long and the funds were 
too short.
Signatories to Woolwich Account
It was decided to make Malcolm Lee, David 
Philp, and Mark Provis signatories to the 
building society account containing funds of 
£500 donated to the Parish Council, for sole use 
on repairs and maintenance of the playing fields 
equipment, when the previous Port Isaac 
Playing Fields Action Group closed.
Purchase of Playing Field land
Hie field would be purchased subject to any 
encumbrances e.g. way-leaves for drains, 
cables, etc. with no alterations in levels where 
any existing drains, etc. are situated. Hie 
existing fences on two sides of the field are to 
be maintained. Hie field is to be used for 
recreational and ‘parish purposes’ only -  which 
phrase was felt to he meaningless.
Malcolm Lee’s proposal, that Hie contract was 
entered into, was carried unanimously. He 
pointed out that the fixed-rate loan was going to 
be especially beneficial due to the record low 
current interest rate at which it would be set.
Parish Survey
Hie Parish Council agreed, in principle, to 
undertake a survey of the views of the people of 
the Parish in the autumn, subject to obtaining 
all the costs through local sponsorship. The 
form of the questionnaire to be used in the 
Survey will be decided at a future meeting of

the Council, after consultation with other 
interested parties.
David Phelps said that he admired the work that 
Malcolm Lee had done so far for the Parish 
Council. He felt, however, that the Parish 
Council had been listening to the people for 
many years, that work on a Survey would be a 
waste of time, and he would, therefore, abstain 
from the vote.
Mark Provis said the Council must still make its 
own decisions and not be tied down by any 
results of a survey.
Reports of Committees 
Mark Provis -  ‘tarmac and chippings’ -  re­
ported on the amount of rubbish in the village 
and that the contractors had not been fulfilling 
their obligation to brush ten of the streets. After 
he had complained to the environmental 
department of the District Council, two men 
had been sent to spend VA hours which was 
nothing like sufficient. He complained again to 
the District Council who sent out an inspector 
and a meeting was held with the contractors 
who were found to have been ‘blatantly not 
doing their job’. It is hoped that the streets will 
now be brushed properly and that the village 
will look better. Mark has a copy of the contract 
if anyone is interested in seeing it.
The press and the public were excluded from 
the rest of the meeting while tenders for the 
caretaking of Port Gaveme toilets were to be 
discussed.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council 
will be held on Monday 15th. April at 7.30pm. 
in the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

PLANNING MEETING
An interim meeting held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, on Monday 25th. March.
Present were: Harold Barriball, Bill Dawe 
(District Councillor), Richard Hambly, 
Malcolm Lee (Treasurer), Bryan Nicholis, 
David Phelps (Vice Chairman), David Philp, 
Bryan Richards, and Henry Symons (Chairman).
Malcolm Lee announced that contracts had 
been exchanged for the purchase of extra land 
adjacent to the Playing Fields and he hoped for 
completion by Friday 29th. March.

Mr. B. Blake, erection of two dwellings at 
Trelights
Letters were read out expressing concern about 
the possible loss of the Cornish hedge and the 
change in the village scene approaching via the 
chapel. Mr. Barriball said that 49 properties had 
been built in the village since 1985 and unless 
care was taken Trelights would eventually 
become a large village instead of a small one. 
Hie Council agreed that the wall should be 
retained at all costs but felt that the application

Continued on the next page . . .
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should be turned down by the District Council 
as within the requirement of the Local Plan it 
could be considered as neither ‘rounding o f f ‘ 
nor ‘infilling*. David Phelps proposed that the 
application be recommended to the District 
Council planning committee for approval with 
the proviso that the existing Cornish hedge is 
retained as far as possible. This was seconded 
by Bill Dawe and carried by a vote of six for and 
two against.

(Bill Dawe left the meeting at this point as the 
next item concerned his property and so that he 
could attend a meeting of the Harbour 
Commissioners.)

Mr. W. J. Dawe, certificate of lawfulness 
for the siting of two caravans at Pennant
There are nine caravans on the site at present, 
six have authorisation, one lapsed in 1977, and 
two have been unathorised since 1986. The 
Council was asked to corroborate that die site 
had had ten years’ continuous use. Nobody on 
die Council had die requisite knowledge of the 
site but it was agreed to offer no objections to 
nine caravans on the site when at least the 
information would be properly documented.

P.I.D.T.A.
Chairman’s Report
At the Annual General Meeting of Port Isaac 
and District Tourism Association at the Old 
School Hotel on Thursday evening 21st. April, 
Chairman Chris Harris spoke about the 
Accommodation Guide. Many enquiries for 
which come via the North Cornwall Guide as 
well as from Tourist Information Centres. 
Distribution is a problem -  everybody is very 
busy in the summer. The ‘Discover Port Isaac’ 
leaflet helped compete against glossy brochures 
for attractions elsewhere. The ‘What’s On5 
Guide will not be continued as information is 
not available soon enough. The full colour 
‘Away From It All’ leaflet will continue to be 
available for sale while stocks last.
The ‘Mail on Sunday5 advertisement yielded 
very disappointing results. There is an adver­
tisement in the North Cornwall Guide (with no 
Tourist Information Centre Port Isaac would 
otherwise not be featured), and in this year’s 
North Cornwall Heritage Coast and Country­
side Service ‘Coastlines’ newspaper.
The closure of Prout’s Garage was much re­
gretted but fortunately there are still car repair 
facilities in the village.
He congratulated the Parish Council for the two 
new road signs.

SPROULLS
SOLICITORS

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(01208) 880355

PORT GAVERNE 
HOTEL AND 

RESTAURANT

FOR RESERVATIONS 
TELEPHONE (01208) 880244

Many P.I.D.T.A. members had both offered 
prizes and sold tickets for the Village Hall ‘Free 
Holiday’ Draw.
There was fear that Port Isaac beach might not 
be available for parking but the proposal by tire 
Harbour Commissioners seemed to be going no 
further. P.ID.T.A. would campaign strongly 
against losing car parking spaces.
No social events were organised because the 
committee have no time -  it takes die small 
committee a lot of effort to achieve what is 
done already.
Hon. Treasurer’s Report
Copies of the Financial Report were distributed 
at die meeting, prepared by Chris Harris who is 
acting voluntarily as Hori. Chairman until an 
officer can be found for this duty. Due to 
retirements and business closures, membership 
is down from 45 to 33.
New Guide
Robin Penna said that P.I.D.T.A. is going to 
brighten up its image with a colour cover on die 
Accommodation Guide which will be a more 
general guide with visitor information and 
display advertisements for both accommoda­
tion and non-accommodation businesses, inside
Chris Harris diought the new guide would offer 
an invaluable advertising opportunity for all 
businesses in the village. The new guide will be 
distributed to present outlets, and, it was hoped, 
to all accommodation providers which will 
make it accessible to all our visitors.
Subscriptions
The committee proposed a 60% interim sub­
scription, until payments are made for adver­
tising in die new guide, but Malcolm Lee 
proposed this be overruled and subscriptions 
held the same as last year to ensure suflicient 
funds. This was carried by die meeting. Chris 
Harris reminded members diat they would still 
pay in advance for advertisements in die new 
guide, later this year.
Election of Committee 
Sarah Holmes’ proposal was carried, to re- elect 
die existing committee, less Bob Douglas who 
had resigned, and plus Phil Slack (St. Andrews 
Hotel) and Philip Hudson (Wheelhouse).

Public Discussion
Philip Hudson’s offer to take aerial photo­
graphs for the cover of the new Guide was 
gratefully accepted.
Fred Thompson suggested more involvement 
with the St. Endellion Music Festival, local golf 
courses, bicycle hire businesses , etc.
Sarah Holmes expressed anxiety about derelict 
property at Port Gaveme. This will be discussed 
at the next meeting.
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ST. ENDELLION CHURCH ST. PETER’S CHURCH
Lively Lent Course
Lively discussion resulted from a Lent course 
based on ‘Prayer and the Pursuit of Happiness,’ 
a book by the Bishop of Oxford. Many people 
from the United Benefice gathered at different 
venues in St. Endellion, Port Isaac and St. Kew 
for an introductory address by the Rector, 
discussion, and a time of reflection, ending with 
the late Evening Office of Compline.
Evening Worship with Taize Music
Forty people attended the March service held in 
the candlelit church and led by the Revd. Judith 
Pollinger, Assistant Curate. The Rector was 
Cantor for the opening chant and the psalm, and 
gave the blessing. Singing was accompanied by 
Liz Rowe, harp, and Angela Williams, guitar. 
Others assisting were R. and P. Richards, T. and 
S. Wame, R. Pollinger, H. Bennett, P. Bartlett, 
P. Nash, M. Morgan and M. Todd.
Pilgrimage Planned
A Pilgrimage from St; Endellion Church to 
Luxulyan Church is being planned for die 
weekend 17th.-19th. May, to celebrate the 
tenth anniversary of Taize style worship at 
Luxulyan. More details next month.
Lent Preachers
The Prebendaries of St. Endellion have been 
special preachers at the Sung Eucharist in the 
church on Sundays in Lent.
Truro Lent Lectures
Several people from die United Benefice 
travelled to Truro Cathedral each Thursday 
evening in Lent to join with hundreds of others 
who packed the building to listen to well known 
speakers, invited to lecture by Bishop Michael.
Mothering Sunday
The stricken community of Dunblane was 
remembered in St. Endellion Church on 
Modiering Simday in prayers of intercession 
and by 17 candles on die Roscarrock altar 
symbolising the children and their teacher who 
had been killed.
Clergyr Training
Both the Rector and the Curate, with other 
clergy from the diocese of Truro, attended a 
ministry training day in the cathedral on 
Wednesday 6th. March.
Bishop’s Visit
The Rt. Revd. Graham James, Bishop of St. 
Germans, will celebrate the Eucharist and speak 
on die subject of Suffering and Sin at a meeting 
of die United Benefice Healing Group in St. 
Endellion Church on Wednesday 1st. May at 
7.30pm. Everyone is most welcome to attend. 
The group met twice in March. The first 
occasion was at the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Howard Kent at Pity me when the rector led a 
discussion on the past, present and future of the 
healing group. On Wednesday 20th. March, the 
group met at the home of Mr. and Mrs. R. 
Richards, Trewetha. The Rector presided at die 
Eucharist and the service was led by Mr. Peter 
Coster. A birthday card was presented to Mrs. 
Mollie Girvan.
Julian Group
The March meeting of die Julian Group was 
held at Bodannon Farm, Trewetha, home of Mr. 
and Mrs. R. Richards and led by the Rector. 
Coffee was served by Mr. and Mrs. Richards.
Parish Review
The launch of the Parish Review takes place in 
St. Endellion Church Hall on Monday 15th. 
April at 7.30pm. The Ven. Rodney Whiteman, 
Archdeacon of Bodmin will address the meeting.
Signpost
The latest edition of the; United Benefice 
magazine will appear at Easter.
! Judith Pollinger.

On March 31st. our special Palm Sunday 
Service will start with a procession from the 
Church Rooms at 10.00am. See Posters for 
further details.
On April 5th, Good Friday, there will be a 
Procession of Witness leaving the church at 
10am. Do join with us on this special day.
On April 7th, Easter Day, our service will be as 
usual -  a sung eucharist with die Revd. Noel 
Goodwin.
A Mini-Market will be held in the Church 
Rooms on Tuesday 9th. April.
A Coffee morning will be held on Saturday 
13th. April at 71 Fore Street at 10.30am.
There will be a Deanery Praise Service on 
Sunday 5th. May at 6.00pm. at St. Teath Parish 
Church. Do join us at this special celebration 
occasion.
The Sunday School had a very big launch and 
meets every Simday at 9.50am. in the Church 
Rooms. There is plenty of room for more
children! Garin Benger.

LOCAL HISTORY GROUP
An Exhibition will be held on Easter Sunday 
and Monday in the Penlialigon Room, Port 
Isaac, starting at 10.30am. Home made food 
will be served all day.

PORT ISAAC CHORALE
The choir regained the Shield in their class at 
the County Music Festival in Truro, gaining 
distinction marks for their two pieces.
The Jumble Sale was a success,vraising over 
£150 for choir funds. Many thank^ to everyone 
for their support.
There will be two events this month. The first is 
a concert at the Old School, Port Isaac, on 
Friday April 12th. at 8.00pm. This concert is in 
aid of die National Ankylosing Spondylitis 
Society, and features classical and jazz piano as 
well as the choir. Tickets for this concert will be 
available at ‘Secrets’ and the Old School Hotel.
The choir has also been invited to sing in St. 
Bartholomew’s Church, Lostwithiel, for the 
Cornish Heritage Trust on Saturday 17th. April 
at 7.30pm.
Recently, a talk was given to the Local History 
Group by Mis, Eileen Spry, who brought, 
among other things, a souvenir programme of a 
concert given by the Port Isaac Choral Society 
in the Temperance Hall in 1936! As several 
members of the Chorale had relatives in that 
concert, the choir felt that it would be 
appropriate to give a sixty year commemorative 
concert this year. Therefore a concert has been 
arranged in the Village Hall on Tuesday 28th. 
May. Keep a note of that date in your diary for 
this special event. Further details of this special 
event will be given in the next issue of Trio.

Liz Rowe.

LIGHT REMOVALS AND 
DELIVERIES OF ALL KINDS

LOCAL OR DISTANCE RING FOR A QUOTE 
TONY SWEETT 8801 30



ROWING CLUB
New Officers
Elaine Brown lias now taken over as Hon. 
Treasurer following the resignation of Juliet 
Toms, and I have been voted on as Press Officer 
and Fll try to keep the Club in the public eye. 
Towing Vehicle
We have long talked about getting a towing 
vehicle and this now seems possible. If funds 
are available, there is a Land Rover belonging 
to Bob Bulgin which is for sale. Watch this 
space. We need strong fund raising on the 
Corsair’s Anniversary Day tomorrow (Saturday 
6th. April).
Anniversary Day
Tomorrow will also see the launching of our 
Grand Raffle, first prize a colour television. On 
die day we are tiying to arrange racing between 
various pubs, clubs, etc. which should be 
possible with the loan of a gig from Newquay 
Rowing Club. If you can help the event in any 
way please contact myself or Trevor.
Gig Events
This year, unfortunately, we shall not be 
sending Corsair to the Scillies for the World

Welcome to the

(golben Eton 3nn
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio -  ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening hjleais from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

CENTRAL GARAGE
PORT ISAAC

D.O.|T. APPROVED 
PETROL & DIESEL 

MOT TESTING STATION
SERVICE & GENERAL REPAIRS 

TUNING & WELDING
BOTTLED GAS SUPPLIES 

FREE DELIVERY
(01208) 880334

PETER'S MINICAB
LUXfJRY VEHICLE 

PROMPT RELIABLE SERVICE

AIRPORTS 
PARCEL DELIVERIES 

ANY DISTANCE COVERED 
WEDDINGS • ETC.

JOURNEYS AFTER MIDNIGHT -  
ADVANCE BOOKING PLEASE

TELEPHONE (01208) 880235 
MOBILE: (0421)618219

Championships due to the lack of rowers who 
will be available to go that weekend. We are, 
however, come hell or high water, taking the 
gig to Bristol for the ‘International Festival of 
die Sea’ from Friday 24th. to Monday 27th. 
May (Spring holiday). This is being held in 
Bristol’s Historic Harbour with boats from 
around die world, gig racing, tall ships, de­
monstrations of boat building, etc.
Club Dinner and Dance
Another date for your diary, but a long way off, 
is the Club Dinner and Dance to be held on 
Saturday 19th. October at Lanteglos.
Cheese and Wine Party 
This was held at Nancy Beare’s and was very 
pleasant, especially after a couple of glasses of 
die vin rouge stuff. £40.00 was raised towards 
Club funds.
Coxes Needed
We are desperately short of coxes. At the 
moment we have Trevor Beare, Geoff Pearce -  
who will cox when work permits, and Mark 
Provis ~ who has agreed to help out on evenings 
mainly, understandably, weekends are out for 
Mark due to business. So if you feel that you 
could learn or would like to, please contact me. 
The boat should be in the water soon so get 
ready to head for the water’s edge.
Rugby Shirts
We shall soon have some really trendy rugby 
shirts for sale, Club colours of course, and made 
of cotton. Price £24.00 each. They are really 
good quality and well worth die money. Put 
your order in to me.
Winter seems to be doing its best to keep going 
but the nights are slowly drawing out and we 
can look forward to long evenings and beautiful 
sunsets down by the water’s edge. See you there. 
Anita Beare, Hon. Secretary. (01637) 860465

CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISEMENTS
lOp per word in advance (min. 5 Op)

P ’MOUSE PROJECTS 
Hand made W aistcoats and Ties, match- 
ing or separates. Alterations to garments, 
curtains, etc. Cushion covers and curtains 
also made. Phone: Pam Sweet 880512.

BOOK KEEPING SERVICES 
Weekly, monthly, or quarterly accounts 
prepared. VAT returns. Etc. Ring Cheiyl 
Skinner 880198._____ __________________
BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND.
Dave and Di are doing bedding plants 
again this year. Also tomato, broad bean, 
sweet pea, courgette, peppers, marrow, 
cucumber plants, and most herbs.
Book early to avoid disappointment. 
Phone 880775 or call in at 15 New Road.

BRING YOUR HOM E TO LIFE 
Mural Painting, Interior Paint Finishes, 
Decorative Effects -  Contact Katie 
Childs, 880322

WESTERN NATIONAL
The summer bus timetables are not yet out but 
there is an exciting new Sunday and Bank 
Holiday timetable. It is available, free of 
charge, at Western National offices and at the 
Blackthorn Press. Some extracts showing a 
selection of the times of our local Sunday 
service, with connections to Newquay and 
Barnstaple are appended. I can’t accept res­
ponsibility for any errors -I  had to type them 
out very rapidly. To make sure of the complete 
and correct details get a copy of the timetable.

SUNDAYS AND BANK HOLIDAYS ONLY SUNDAYS AND BANK HOLIDAYS ONLY
WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 56 WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 119
Newquay 1025 1225 1425 1725 Barnstaple 1517
Watergate Bay 1037 1237 1437 1737 Bideford Quay 1025 1540
Constantine 111! 1311 1511 1811 Clovelly 1055 1610
Padstow 0934 1134 1334 1534 1834 Bude 1140 1655
Wadebridge 0955 1155 1355 1555 1855 WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 124
WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 124 Bude 0950 1250 1450 1705
Wadebridge 1000 1200 1400 1600 1900 Boscastle 1017 1317 1517 1732
Rock 1015 1215 1415 1615 1915 Tintagel 1027 1327 1527 1742
Polzeath 1022 1222 1422 1622 1922 Camelford 1040 1340 1540 1755
Port Isaac 1037 1237 1437 1637 1937 Delabole 1048 1348 1548 1803
Delabole 1045 1245 1445 1645 1945 Port Isaac 0858 1058 1358 1558 1813
Camelford 1053 1253 1453 1653 Polzeath 0913 1113 1413 1613 1828
Tintagel 1108 1308 1508 1708 Rock 0918 1118 1418 1618 1833
Boscastle 1118 1318 1538 1718 Wadebridge 0940 1140 1440 1640 1855
Bude 1150 1350 1550 1750 WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 56
WESTERN NATIONAL SERVICE 119 Wadebridge 0945 1145 1445 1645 1900
Bude 1200 1700 Padstow 1008 1208 1508 1708 1918
Clovelly 1240 1740 Constantine 1027 1227 1527 1727
Bideford Quay 1315 1815 Watergate Bay 1100 13001600 1800
Barnstaple 1335 Newquay 1115 1315 1615 1815

THE SHIPW RIGHT IN N
PUB, HOTEL, AND *M A BAKER’S DINER’ TEL. (01208) 880305 

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef: Chris Lanyon

LUNCH TIME OR EVENING BAR SNACKS 
OR DINE OUT OVERLOOKING THE 

ATLANTIC OCEAN FROM 7pm TILL LATE

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.



THE TRIO FREE DIARY
Regular Fixtures in Port Isaac:
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month, 1.30-3.30pm. at the surgery. 
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings 
(winter only) in the village hall.
BROWNIES: 5.30-7.00pm. during term time 
at the village hall.
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30-3.30pm. 
first Wednesday in the month at the surgery. 
GOLDEN CIRCLE: 2.30pm. 
every Wednesday at the Comish Cafe. 
METHODIST CHURCH:
6.00pm. at Trelights chapel.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP:
7.30pm. on the first Friday in the month 
in the Penhaligon Room.
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am-12.00, Monday, 
Tuesday, and Thursday at the village hall.
RAINBOW GUIDES: 4.15pm. -  5.15pm. 
Wednesdays at St. Peter’s Church Hall.
SUNDAY SCHOOL: S t Peter’s Church 
Rooms, every Sunday at 9.50am.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: 3.00-4.00pm. 
Tuesdays at the surgery by appointment.

• YOGA CLASS: 7.00~9.00pm. Tuesdays at 
the Penhaligon Room.
Will those concerned please notify Trio when 
there are any changes to the above fixtures.

Friday 5th. April (today) Good Friday: 
10.00am: Procession of Witness through 
Port Isaac from St. Peter’s church and ending 
in the church again for a short service.
12 noon -  3.00pm: Three Hours Devotions 
(The Rector) at St. Endellion Church. 
Saturday 6th. April, Easter Eve:
Gig Anniversary Day -  see article.
8.15pm: Service of Light and Exultet 
at St. Endellion Church.

Sunday 7th. Easter Day:
8.00am: Eucharist (Book of Common Prayer) 
at St. Endellion Church.
10.30am: Local History Group Exhibition, 
Penhaligon Room. Homemade food all day.
10.00am: Sung Eucharist at 
St. Peter’s, Port Isaac.
11.00am: Sung Eucharist 
at St. Endellion Church.
5.00pm: Choral Evensong 
at St. Endellion Church.
7.30pm. Sunday 7th. -  Saturday 13th. April:
St. Endellion Easter Festival of Music.

Secrets
fine art & framing 

clocks and collectables

Fore Street 
Port Isaac 

Cornwall * PL29 3RD

tel/fax (01208) 880862

Monday 8th. April (Easter Monday):
11.00am: Port Isaac Playgroup Easter Bonnet 
Parade starting at the Co-op car park.
Tuesday 9th. April:
10.00am: St. Peter’s Mini Market in 
the Church Rooms.
Wednesday 10th. April:
Peter Savage’s Coffee Morning at Sam and 
Denise’s, Trewetha Lane in aid of Ankylosing 
Spondylitis.
Peter Savage’s Quiz Night at the Green Door, 
in aid of Ankylosing Spondylitis.
Friday 12th. April:
Peter Savage’s Musical Evening at
The Old School Hotel in aid of Ankylosing
Spondylitis.
7.00pm: Evening Worship with Taize Music 
at St. Endellion Church.

Monday 15th. April:
7.30pm: Monthly meeting of 
St. Endellion Parish Council in 
the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.
7.30pm: Parish Review Launch 
at St. Endellion Church.
Tuesday 16th. April:
7.30pm: Whist Drive 
in St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 17th. April:
7.30pm: Healing Eucharist 
at St. Peter’s Church.
Friday 12th. April:
Port Isaac Chorale Concert in the Old School.
Saturday 13th. April:
10.30am: St. Peter’s Church Coffee Morning 
at 71 Fore Street.

Wednesday 24th. April:
7.30pm: Village Hall Lottery share out 
at the Old School Hotel.
Trio Deadline 4.00pm.
Friday 26th. April:
8.00pm: Port Gaveme Hotel, opening 
of 28th. Annual Local Artists’ Exhibition 
(see advertisement on this page).

Saturday 27th. April:
11.30am: Feast Day Eucharist for 
St. Endelienta at St. Endellion Church, 
followed by lunch.
Saturday 27th. April to Friday 31st May: 
Port Gaveme Hotel, 28th. Annual Local 
Artists’ Exhibition in aid of The Cornwall 
Air Ambulance.

Wednesday 1st May:
7.30pm: Visit of the Bishop of St. Germans at 
Healing Eucharist, St. Endellion Church.
Thursday 2nd. May:
2.00pm: Children’s Jumble -  clothes, toys, 
and books, in the Village Hall.
Friday 3rd. May:
Trio issue no, 154 
Tuesday 21st May:
7.30pm: Whist Drive 
in St. Endellion Church Hall.

MAEGAPET WOODH2
B.A., L.Q.A.M.

Experienced, qualified piano teacher

Pupils of all a5e6 and 6tandard6 taken. 
Preparation for examinations 

and festivals.
‘The Limpet’, 6 Overcliff, Port laaac. 

Telephone (01208) 880820

28th. ANNUAL 
LOCAL ARTISTS’ 

EXHIBITION
in aid of

THE CORNWALL 
AIR AMBULANCE

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
SATURDAY 27th. APRIL 

-  31st. MAY 1996
TO BE OPENED BY 
A CREW MEMBER 

8.00pm. FRIDAY 26th. APRIL
and followed by 

A BUFFET SUPPER £2.50 
IN THE GREEN DOOR

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL JKj & DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN L  SALES & SERVICE 
SLIM LINE If RADIATORS 
DIMPLEX Jt & CREDA 
COMPLETE f  SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road.
Telephone (01208) 880328

&®ourf)o($ifcautp
MOBILE BEAUTICIAN AND UNISEX 

HAIRDRESSER FOR THE AREA
Facials Massage
Eyelash/brow Tints Pedicures
Eyebrow Shapes Manicures
Make-up & Lessons Waxing

n o w  a v a il a b l e -  Electrolysis
EAR PIERCING FROM £5.00

+ ALL HAIRDRESSING TREBETHERICK 
REQUIREMENTS (01208) 862340 
Mondays to Fridays

DENNIS  KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. -  6pm. Saturday 9.30am. -  5pm.

Tel: (01208) 880498!- 24-hour Answerphone


